
Wildrose School Community Council Annual Meeting 

May 11, 2022 

In attendance: Lynn Wood, Angela Davis, Dana Steward, Christine Hamilton, Jennifer Ferguson, Cher 
Bloom, Alysha Shillington, Leanne Gunderson, Bonnie Fisher, Ruth Peake, Marlene Schutte, Bonnie 
Gosselin, Lisa Garrard 
 
1. Principal’s Report 

• Upcoming Events 
o Track - Rural / P4A (rural May 18th, P4A May 30-June1) 
o Heart of the Youth Powwow – May 27 
o Movie Incentive - Sing 2 – June 8 
o Swimming lessons, fun swims 
o Lessons June 13-17 for grades 3-6 
o Fun swim K-4 June 28, Gr5-8 June 22 
o K Graduation - 
o Gr 8 Farewell – June 23 
o Community BBQ and Celebration – June 28 

• Spending 
o Wapiti 
o Decals repair cost 
o Swingset and Ball Return - going up in Spring / Summer 
o Scoreclock is in! 
o Transportation for special events 
o Garden items -  kitchen repairs - reading huts 
o $20 Rural Crime watch signs 

• Breakfast Program 
o For all students who wish to join off bus 
o Streamlining procedures for next year 
o Funded through vulnerable student funding, and grants and Walkathon funds 

• Next Year 
o Projected Enrollment: 

▪ 82 
o Staffing 

▪ Same teacher allotment 
▪ Changes - Kali moving to Shellbrook Elementary, Mat to Meath Park; 

Marni Gallerneault coming to teach 5/6 
▪ Increase .5 EA (3 full time) 

o Timetabling has begun - will be finalized once Administration moves are made 
▪ Looking to “block’ Literacy etc. 

2. Trustee’s Report 

• $29 million budget increase for education in province.  This covers salary increases 

• Province has allotted for an additional 200 EA’s throughout the province 

• Rural Congress was attended in March with topics such as Ag in the classroom, Parent 
teacher home visit pilot program,  

• WP Sandin held a Wellness Symposium for students that was well received.  They had 
speaker and counters from the health district, wellness activities and sessions on financial 
literacry 

• High School Prince Albert urban busing is now through the City of Prince Albert busing.  
Bus pass is required. 

• There is an app called “Embracing Life” available to students 

• May 12 is the SCC annual gathering  



• School board tours are ongoing 
 

3. Treasurer’s Report 
• Balance from 2020-2021                                                              $2055.06 

o From SRPSD                                                      $1800.00            $3855.06 

o Revenue Boston Pizza Lunch                          $509.35            $4364.41 

o Expense Boston Pizza Lunch                          -$468.41            $3896.00 

o Richelle Lambiris(oranges for concert)          -$55.93           $3840.07 

o Lynn Wood (candy & bags for Concert)       -$168.71             $3671.36 

o Swing set and ball return contribution      -$1000.00 $2671.36 

o Alysha Shillington (Insurance)     $-424.00 $2247.36 

(after school program load) 

o Expense Boston Pizza Lunch    -$471.78 $1775.58 

o Revenuse Boston Pizza Lunch     $401.00 $2176.58 

o Balance        $2176.58 

• Question was raised by the community liaison: What happened to the dishes in the 
kitchen? 

• Answer:  They were donated as school staff were cleaning up and thought they were no 
longer used.  Paper products are usually used for school functions. 

• Discussion about dishes: 

• Dishes’ purchase was fundraised by the community. It is a community school and dishes 
were used at community events such as funerals, dinners. 

• Future consideration – School staff should consult with community liaison before making 
decisions around community kitchen items. 
 

4. New business 
• Grade 8 Grad – theme is Canadian Rockies – Grade 7 parents are planning  

o Supper for parents, grads, and staff 
o Program is open to other family members and those that wish to attend 

• Picnic 
o Traditional potluck with SCC providing hot dogs 
o Items to purchase: 

▪ Cultery 
▪ Plates 
▪ Cups 
▪ Napkins 
▪ Weiners 
▪ Buns 
▪ Juice 
▪ Condiments 

o Dana will see what is available at Costco – Christine, Bonnie and Angela available to 
purchase other items 

• Garden items will be planted as it warms up.  Front of school looks beautiful 
• Hot lunch Wed. May 25  

o Use roasted tomatoes for spaghetti 
o Need volunteers to cook and serve 

 
5. SCC Elections 



• Treasuer – Dana Steward is willing to stay 

• Chair – Lynn Wood is willing to move to Chair from Vice 

• Vice Chair – open and looking for volunteer 

• Secretary – open and looking for volunteer 

• Community Liaison – Bonnie Gosselin is willing to stay on 
Christine motioned to send out a notice about committee openings and hopefully we can fill some 
more positions.  Angela seconded.  Carried. 
 
6. Next SCC Meeting Tentative Sept.21, 2022 7 p.m. 

 
Christine asked which days work best for scheduling.  Comment it is good to have meetings are 
different days of the week. 
Typically SCC has 4 meetings per year. 

 
 


